























this. The question is only will the University maintain and expand the basic
teaching, research, and extension functions.

We cannot afford the time to expend great effort at looking at programs
to cut. A proposed effort requiring a couple of weeks to decide how to
tighten down by about $10,000 could result in not only the loss of time, but
if two weeks time could be found, I am confident that I could generate at
least $10,000 in research funds. Glover, Hansen, and others could probably
find $100,000 if they could get off the grindstone for 2 weeks. The results
of a University-wide analysis will indicate by the quality of the justification
just who is underemployed. That is, those who have time on their hands will
give the most eloquent and elegant justifications. I simply can't handle
this effort. It promises to be counter productive. I commend the administra-
tion for making these department visits. Interdepartmental funding priorities
can likely be adequately assessed by you on the basis of these sessions. Surely
department heads are hired to make the intradepartmental decisions.

We have been subjected to the argument that we can get money so let us
go and do that. Others presumably can't obtain grant funds, so they receive
an increasing share of the hard money. In recent years, we have not had this
happen to us in any serious way, but the argument is basically unfair and
inappropriate. A hard money base is essential to the entrepreneuring. It's
the old adage--it takes money to make money.

We have growing concerns about incentives in the system. Why should staff
members continue to go out to obtain more grant money? At a point, one can only
gain more work. Some people like that, but it grows old after the salary is
fully funded and teaching is subsidized and the workload is heavy. We have

grown to be dependent on some who continue to go out and obtain more work. It



benefits the department (in fact it keeps us in business) and the University.
How can this continue? I think a reward system for this extra effort is
becoming ever more critical. One who sits in an office trying to cover a set
of salaries that begin a year with a major portion unfunded becomes deeply
indebted to those who are out pushing. The rest of the department and the
University in total need to develop more appreciation. I recommend to you
that we involve ourselves early in helping on this critical matter to enhance
the incentive systems.

We in the department deeply appreciate the support and consideration of
the administration. We feel the committment you have to us and hope we can

live up to your expression and acts of confidence.



